
Notice of Availability 
Draft Environmental Assessment and Finding of No Significant Impact 

for runway expansion at  
Robert Gray Army Airfield/Killeen–Fort Hood Regional Airport, 

Fort Hood, Texas 
 

Pursuant to the Council on Environmental Quality regulations for implementing 
the National Environmental Policy Act and 32 CFR Part 651, Environmental 
Analysis of Army Actions; Final Rule, the Environmental Office, Directorate of 
Public Works, Fort Hood, Texas announces a draft Finding of No Significant 
Impact (FNSI) and Environmental Assessment (EA) to construct a second 
runway at Killeen-Fort Hood Regional Airport at Killeen, Texas. Based on the 
draft FNSI and the referenced EA, it has been determined that implementation of 
the Proposed Action would have no significant direct, indirect, or cumulative 
effects on the quality of the human or natural environment. Therefore, an 
Environmental Impact Statement is not required. 
 
Copies of the draft FNSI and EA are available for review at the following 
locations for thirty days following the date of publication of this public notice: 
Killeen Public Library, 205 East Church Avenue, Killeen, Texas 76542; Killeen-
Fort Hood Regional Airport, Airport Administrative Office – Third Floor, 8101 
South Clear Creek Road, Killeen, Texas 76549; or, through the Fort Hood 
Environmental Management Branch, Building 4622, Engineer Drive and 
Warehouse Avenue, Fort Hood, Texas 76544. 
 
The draft documents are also available online at: 
http://www.hood.army.mil/DPW/, click on the “Public Notices” tab on the right 
side of the screen.  Written comments may be sent to: 
 

Ms. Kimberly Musser 
HQ III Corps and Fort Hood 
ATTN:  IMSW-HOD-PWE 
Bldg  4612 Engineer Drive  
Fort Hood, TX  76544-5028 

 
For further information, contact the Fort Hood NEPA Program at (254) 288-5132 
or by email at Kimberly.d.musser@us.army.mil. 
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